
STATE OF GEORGIA 
CITY OF DUNWOODY      RESOLUTION 2015-XX-XX 
 

  

A RESOLUTION TO APPOINT MEMBERS OF THE BOARD OF ETHICS FOR THE CITY 
OF DUNWOODY, GEORGIA 

 

WHEREAS, the City of Dunwoody is authorized by the City Charter to create boards, 
commissions and authorities as the Mayor and City Council deem 
necessary; and  

 
WHEREAS,  the Mayor and City Council previously adopted Chapter 2 

(“Administration”) of the City Code of Ordinances which calls for the 
creation of the Board of Ethics; and 

 
WHEREAS, Steven Blaske and John Francis have resigned from the Board of Ethics; and 
 
WHEREAS, the City Council wishes to appoint Joanie Dwoskin and Taylor Harper as 

members of the Board of Ethics to fill the vacancies left by Steven Blaske’s 
and John Francis’ resignations.    

 
 Joanie Dwoskin ................................................ expiring January 26, 2018 
 Taylor Harper .................................................. expiring January 26, 2018 

 
WHEREAS, City Council wishes to appoint Stephen Moss and Eleanor Benson as 

alternate members of the Board of Ethics to serve out the remainder of 
Joanie Dwoskin’s and Taylor Harper’s terms.   

 
 Eleanor Benson  ............................................... expiring January 26, 2016 
 Stephen Moss .................................................. expiring January 26, 2016 
 
WHEREAS, this Resolution shall become effective upon its adoption. 
 
NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED by the Mayor and Council of the City of Dunwoody 
while in regular session on June 8, 2015 at 6:00 pm, that Kevin Bahr, Joanie Dwoskin and 
Taylor Harper are appointed as members of the Board of Ethics and Stephen Moss and 
Eleanor Benson are appointed as alternate members of the Board of Ethics for the 
designated terms as stated above. 
 

Approved:    

 
________________________ 
Michael G. Davis, Mayor   

Attest: 
 
___________________________ 
Sharon Lowery, City Clerk  

(SEAL)  
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Stephen Moss bio: 

 

Since moving to Dunwoody five years ago, Stephen has closely followed local politics and 
government, and is interested in finding a way to contribute. Stephen is in-house legal counsel 
and Assistant Secretary at Strata Products Worldwide, a company based in Sandy Springs, and 
believes his experiences advising senior management and company ownership on legal issues, 
risk assessment and related business matters will be strengths in serving on either the City of 
Dunwoody's Community Council or Ethics Board. Stephen is also involved in the local 
community, serving on the Austin Elementary School Council and as a deacon at St. Luke's 
Presbyterian Church. Stephen received his undergraduate degree in political science from the 
University of Georgia and a law degree from the University of Georgia School of Law. He 
resides in the Wynterhall neighborhood in Dunwoody with his wife, Lindsay, and their three 
children, Sydney (7), Hunter (4) and Samantha (2)."\ 

 

-193-

#7.



Eleanor R. Benson 
4341 Old Georgetown Trail 
Dunwoody, GA 30338 
erbservice@gmail.com 
404-983-6217 

 

Eleanor is a native of Tampa, Florida, but has lived in Georgia since 1972 and in Dunwoody for 18 years.  
She has raised two daughters, Audrey & Claudia – both of whom attended their entire school careers in 
the area – first at Austin Elementary, then Peachtree Charter Middle and finally graduation from 
Dunwoody High School.  They attend Georgia Tech and UGA respectively. 

There has hardly been a time during the past 18 years that Eleanor has not served in some capacity as a 
volunteer in her neighborhood or community including various positions at Austin/Peachtree/DHS, 
“Swim Team Mom and Tennis Mom” for the Redfield neighborhood, ALTA captain, Redfield Board, 
Dunwoody Nature Center Board member and hosting the Home Tour, Garden Tour and Barefoot in the 
Garden events at her home  

While Eleanor is an attorney who is presently active in the Georgia Bar and maintains a contract legal 
services practice, her primary focus is on the business she owns in Dunwoody – Moondog Growlers.  
This craft beer establishment has been a part of the Dunwoody business landscape since 2012. 

As a parent, resident and business owner – Eleanor holds great respect and love for her community and 
looks forward to continued service in support of the City of Dunwoody through participation in the 
Ethics Board. 
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